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Date: 7-29-2021 
 
To:  Liz Cabrera 
 Director, Community & Economic Development 
 
From: Gary Aulbach 
 Box 726 
 Petersburg, AK 99833 
 
Hello Liz, 
 I am writing this letter in response to the application for variance by Jim and 
Sonja Whitethorn. I will be out of town on the date of the public hearing. 
 To begin, I want it to be clear that my wife and I have no problem at all with 
the Whitethorn’s being granted this variance. I think most people would love to be 
able to live next door to their children and grandchildren. 
 My reason for writing this letter has to do more with the administrative side 
of constructing a building in Petersburg. 
 I see that in your letter you refer to the structure on this property as a single-
family residence but on the variance application it is referred to as a Warehouse 
with watchman apartment. It is in fact a single-family residence with an unfinished 
garage/basement. As this building is located on an industrially zoned lot I 
understand why it is being called a warehouse with apartment, however, a few 
years back the Borough went through a very lengthy discussion with another 
individual in town who was doing the exact same thing and at the time the Borough 
gave in but said it was not going to be allowing that same practice any more. It might 
be a different case here because this is not waterfront industrial property and 
perhaps you could clear that up. 
 When a builder applies for a building permit a site plan must first be 
submitted showing where the building will be placed in accordance to the property 
lines. I am curious if a site plan was submitted for this project and if it showed that 
the building would end up being 6.3’ from the property line or if it showed it being 
the required 10’ from the line? I find it hard to believe that an experienced builder 
could make a 3.7’ mistake when placing the foundation.  
 I am only bringing these points to light because I feel this could lead to more 
applications for variances in the future. Any builder could submit a site plan 
showing that the owners are in compliance with the setback but then build the 
building as close as they want and simply apply for the variance afterward. After all, 
what could happen? The Borough certainly is not going to make them tear the 
building down and move it 4’. Code violations like this need to be caught before any 
concrete is poured or pilings are driven. At that time, the owners can opt to stop and 
apply for a variance before construction begins or move the building lines and 
proceed with construction. 
Thank you for your time. 
Gary Aulbach 
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